
Town Common Committee 
Minutes of July 25, 2018 
 
Present:  Aaron Gill, Bob Compton, Tom Cummings. Ray Petty, Bryan Terry 
 
Mr. Compton opened the meeting at 6:30 pm at the Hotel lot bandstand structure. 
Mr. Compton described the progress of the building project to date.   
 
-Discussion followed about the possibility of including the electrical phase costs based on the 
current budget and spending projections for the project.  Mr. Compton said that the project 
was running under budget and there might be room to include the electrical installation 
including:  Eversource hook up from the pole to a meter socket location and burial from the 
meter socket to an electric panel near the structure. 
 
-Mr. Petty reported that he had begun discussions with the Henniker Rotary Club about a 
possible financial “donation” from them toward the Bandstand. 
 
-Mr. Compton brought up an idea for discussion that the members of the Town Common 
Committee might be good candidates for the Town of Deering Heritage Commission in order to 
continue the Town Common Committee’s Master Planning agenda.  Mr. Compton reported that 
the Heritage Commission hasn’t been really functional for some years.  Mr. Gill agreed.  All 
members agreed to think about the proposal for discussion at the next meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
Bob Compton 
7/25/2018  


